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Praise the Lord!!  With the leading of the Holy Spirit and the guidance the congregation provided in the 
development of Emanuel’s Mission Site Profile (MSP), the Call Team has begun their work!  
In partnership with the Office of the Bishop they will contact, interview, prayerfully consider and     
recommend to the Church Council and congregation the individual they believe God might be calling 
to partner with Emanuel in ministry. Upon council recommendation, the candidate is not called as 
pastor until the congregation votes to extend that call. Please keep this process in your prayers! 
 
Calling a pastor to partner in ministry is certainly a pivotal moment in the life of the church. But    
sometimes in the excitement and anticipation of a new pastor arriving, it can be easy to forget that 
God doesn’t only call pastors – God calls EACH AND EVERY ONE OF US to be ministers,                 
to be partners with one another in Christ’s work.   
 
Along with Jerry and Cici Schnakenberg as well as a few hundred of 
our siblings in Christ, I had the privilege last week of being a part of 
our Pacifica Synod Assembly: “Together in Christ”. The theme was 
rooted in Ephesians 4:1-6 where Paul writes 
 

I therefore, the prisoner in the Lord, beg you to lead a life worthy 
of the calling to which you have been called, 

2
with all humility 

and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love, 
3
making every effort to maintain 

the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace. 
4
There is one body and one Spirit, just as you were 

called to the one hope of your calling, 
5
one Lord, one faith, one baptism, 

6
one God and Father of 

all, who is above all and through all and in all. 
 

Through the power of the Holy Spirit God has called ALL of us, whether individuals, families, or     
congregations, TOGETHER IN CHRIST, to mission and service in Christ’s name. Read further in 
Ephesians 4 to be reminded that God’s grace and gifts have been given to EACH OF US  
“…to equip the saints for the work of ministry, for building up the body of Christ.” (Ephesians 4:11-12) 
 
At the synod assembly, Bishop Taylor invited us to especially reflect on what it might mean for us  
“to lead a life worthy of your calling.”  
 
The Transition Team spent months helping us talk about who Emanuel is and what God might be 
calling Emanuel to do and to be. Out of those conversations and from your input came this paragraph 
in the MSP talking about what YOU see as Emanuel’s purpose, her reason for being . . .  
 
Emanuel is here to serve the Lord and those around us. We want to be a light to the world. We are a 
congregation who wants to love others as Jesus loves . . . do the things that Jesus did . . . help people 
KNOW and EXPERIENCE God's love and the gift of being part of the family of God . . . intentionally 
reach out to be sure EVERYONE knows they are valued, important, welcome and included. We want 
to be prayerful and courageous . . . grounded in God's Word . . . and empowered by the Holy Spirit. 
 
In these VERY challenging and troubling times, the world desperately needs each of us to be a light  
to the world. 
 

 How might God be calling YOU to live out your faith at home, at work, in the world? 
 

   What might it mean for YOU “to lead a life worthy of your calling”?  
 

May we truly live out OUR calling, TOGETHER IN CHRIST, each sharing and exercising God’s gifts to 
us in worship, in mission, in service and in prayer! 
        In God’s Gracious Grip,  

        Pastor Sandy 
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Good morning church - I stole that from Cici Schnakenberg because I love it. It reminds us that we 
are one church, at Emanuel and also joined with all believers in our Savior. 
 

We seek your prayers as the Call Team begins out work. Please pray that throughout this process we 
be united in the Spirit and open to His leading. We want to be faithful to what you voiced as you answered many 
questions which led to the development of the Mission Site Profile. You spoke and it is our responsibility to listen, 
discern and act upon what you said. 
 

So again, until the Lord shows us the Pastor God has already chosen, please be patient, understanding and pray! 
 

The Book Club is currently reading a book by Emily P. Freeman entitled, “A Million Little Ways - Uncover the Art 
You Were Made to LIVE.” In one of the chapters entitled, “Wait”, she says: 
 

God does things differently. He said, “Let there be light,” but then he waited a full day 
before he spoke again. And on the last day, he rested. He built waiting into creation.  
From the incarnation to the resurrection, divine creativity begins and ends with waiting. 

 

So again, please pray with us for discernment, wisdom, and for God’s leading.  

   Praise God for Emanuel’s Call Team  

 

TO WORSHIP WITH US ONLINE AND VIA LIVE STREAM, GO TO 
 

• Emanuel’s website:  http://elclh.org 

• YouTube: Emanuel Lutheran Church La Habra 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UC4Fu6qvPdYF2MM92JzoU9uA 

• Facebook:  Emanuel Evangelical Lutheran Church 
https://www.facebook.com/emanuel.lutheran.1 

Closed captioning is available on both YouTube and Facebook. 
  Visit Emanuel’s website or find us on Instagram  

  (emanuellahabra) for upcoming events and information.  

Pacifica Synod Assembly Report May 19-21 
 

On May 19-21 we had the great honor of attending the Pacifica Synod Assembly in Irvine 
CA.  It was a wonderful experience being in a large room filled with people doing God’s 
work, sharing uplifting stories of how God is working through our churches to help people 
in need. We also heard from many organizations that the ELCA is supporting like the 
Agape House at SDSU in San Diego providing safe Christian housing for students. We 
also heard from some organizations we support here at Emanuel like Lutheran Camps. 

We now have the Bishop Andy Taylor Campership Fund, which provides scholarships to young people wanting to 
experience Lutheran Christian Camps. See below to donate and note on the check: BAT Campership. (They call 
Bishop Andy Taylor BAT Man) They also had workshops on. Undoing Racism in the Church, In These 
Challenging Times Coaching?, Planned Giving Best Practices for Congregations and how to link them to 
Stewardship, (CiCi attended this one), Sharing our Faith Stories, The Tax Exempt Effect, Healthy Transitions and 
Congregational Constitutions (Jerry attended this one).  They also talked about how important online worship is in 
bringing the Word to many people who can’t make it to church and also bringing the Word to new people who 
haven’t been exposed to it. We also got to elect a new Bishop to the 
Pacifica Synod, Bishop David Nagler. We didn’t realize that you vote up to 
5 times to elect the Bishop.  We also voted to elect Pacifica Synod Council 
members, committee members and a couple resolutions. Bishop Taylor did 
an excellent job keeping the Assembly moving and on track.  There was 
also a lot of humor to keep things up beat. On the last day we had a 
wonderful worship service led by Bishop Taylor including Holy Communion.  
It was a great experience and we would recommend to everyone to go if 
they get the opportunity.  
 

We would also like to give a special “Thank You” to Pastor Sandy for  
guiding us through this important event.  
 
 

God Bless,  Jerry and CiCi Schnakenberg 

Contributions to the LRCC 
Bishop Andy Taylor 
Campership Fund 

 

can be made to  
Emanuel Lutheran Church 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Note on check: BAT Campership  

Susan Fallon   Nate Hermann   John Ospital  Cindy Reyes  Janine Ward   Chip Whitcher   Matt Will 

   

Summer Sunday 
Worship Schedule 

 begins June 12  
 

ONE worship service 
at 10am 

 
It will be a blend of both 

traditional and praise music !! 

http://elclh.org
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4Fu6qvPdYF2MM92JzoU9uA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4Fu6qvPdYF2MM92JzoU9uA
https://www.facebook.com/emanuel.lutheran.1


4 

     

 Heart and Hands Outreach 
 Sharing the Good News! 
  

 “Feed My Sheep” – John 21 
 
 

LHCRCC IS NOW THE GARY CENTER: 
LHRCC is now part of the Gary Center.  Gifts which have been made to LHCRCC will now be 
directed to the food bank at the Gary Center. They are serving and helping the same members 
of our community. 
 

WE DID THIS!!!! 
 

On April 24, May 1,  May 8, and May 15, we had a special in-
gathering of protein items for the food bank. Items included canned 
tuna, chicken, and peanut butter. Three rolling tubs of food were 
collected and taken to the Gary Center. Thank you so much! 
 

HAHO encourages you to continue to contribute non-perishable food items to the carts in the narthex, 
which are faithfully carried to the food bank Ricki Fehr every week. Ricki also volunteers there packing 
and distributing the food. Thanks, Ricki, and thanks to all of you who help provide food to our 
neighbors. 
 

HAHO will be assisting with a special VBS Day Saturday, July 30 as part of our community 
outreach.  Plan now to be part of this great event. 
 

EYE GLASSES 
 

In October, we will again be collecting used eye glasses and cases to assist the Lions as they 
provide sight throughout the world. Start saving them now! 

 

We continue to support our other Emanuel ministries, as Heart and Hands Outreach interacts 
with almost all of them, as well as our Community-based partner ministries. 

 

We invite everyone at Emanuel to let us know how we might reach out and love our neighbors 
and participate in our HAHO team. 
 

Jeanette Parr 
Facilitator 

 

   Need to Schedule Events (and space) at Emanuel? 
 

Ministry is picking up and LOTS of groups use Emanuel’s campus. Do you have an upcoming 
event on campus? BEFORE it is publicized, please CALL or EMAIL the church office to check 
Emanuel’s Master Calendar and schedule with Sabrina! 

 

 ~ Sunday Bible Readings ~   
 
    Pentecost                           Holy Trinity  

    June 5            June 12                        June 19               June 26  
Acts 2:1-21     Proverbs 8:1-4,22-31       Isaiah 65:1-9          1 Kings 19:15-16,19-21 
Psalm 104:24-34,35b    Psalm 8       Psalm 22:19-28          Psalm 16     
Romans 8:14-17               Romans 5:1-5                 Galatians 3:23-29    Galatians 5:1,13-25   
John 14:8-17    John 16:12-15        Luke 8:26-39    Luke 9:51-62 
  

NOTE: The next HAHO meeting will be  
SATURDAY, JULY 9 AT 10AM. 

***PLEASE JOIN US ***  
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From the Board of Parish Education  
 

Join Sunday School in-person 10 am Sundays! 
 

Starting on June 12th, will be going to ONE service at 10 AM.  We are happy to do Sunday School before 
or after the service.  Please let Cindy Reyes or the church office know your preference for summer.  

Sunday  May 29 and June 5 Sunday School (kids 3 years through sixth grade) meets in Moerer Hall 
at 10 am. Visitors are always welcome! June 12 (and following Sundays) meeting time is TBD.  
 

Sunday School 
In May, we read a book titled Did God Know How to Tie Shoes?  As many questions were asked by 
Katrina in the story, we discovered God is here when we talk to Him, when we feel happy, sad, or even 
scared. God likes to hear from us when we pray. On Mother’s Day we painted a special bouquet of flowers 
for our mothers. Lots of singing brightened our Sundays. 

 

Sunday School Special Offering Last Month  
Our offerings purchased many needed items for the Orange County Animal Shelter.  Over $120 was 
donated to buy a dog bed, leashes, a large sack of puppy food, treats, stainless steel feed bowls and 
blankets and towels for the shelter. All was blessed in worship during the Kid’s Message. 
 

Offering:  In June, we will donate food items for the La Habra Food Bank at the Gary Center, which helps 
people in our community. Offering will go to purchase non-perishable food items. 
 

Study Buddies Our Study Buddies program has concluded for this school year.  Next fall we will begin 
again and will be looking to add a couple new tutors. 
 

Vacation Bible School   Save the date:  Saturday, July 30th !   
This summer we will have a One Day Saturday Day Camp! 
Theme is “Compassion Camp:  Be Loved. Be Kind. Be You.” 
Watch for more details in your weekly bulletins. 
Please consider volunteering and helping with food, snacks,  
leading crafts, games and activities. What Fun! 

 

Kids’s Choir    
Thank you to all families who brought their kids to our “Kid’s Choir” 
practices and to our eager children who sang “I’ve Got the Joy, Joy, Joy” 
and “Standing on His Promises”.  Plans are being made to participate in 
the June 12th Concert/Talent Show. 
 

Please continue to pray for the spiritual growth of our youth and adults.  
 

Parish Ed 

   Bible Study of 
Ruth 

 

     Wed 9-10 AM  
 

**No experience needed!!* 
 
It’s a PERFECT time to grow in faith. Come, 
join us as we continue a verse by verse study 
of the book of Ruth.  
 
Call or email the church office at 
churchinfo@elclh.org to receive the Zoom link. 
All you need is a computer, tablet or 
smartphone.  

~  Prayer  ~ 
 

God’s Word tells us it is 
the most powerful force 

God has  
entrusted to us! 

 

Have a prayer request for yourself or others? 
Call or email the church office and we will share 
it with Pastor Sandy and the Prayer Team. 
 

Want to make time to pray with others?   
Consider joining the Prayer Group in person in 
the Youth Room or via Zoom 8:30-9:30 AM 
Saturday mornings. 
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                 Emanuel’s Sunday “Coffee Time” is Back! 
 

 Coffee and some baked goods are now available Sunday Mornings! We hope you'll        
take some time to enjoy fellowship together before or after worship! If you would like to 
bring goodies or help make coffee or both, please contact Susan Wright at (714)310-
1284. 

 

 Easy Ways to Support Emanuel Financially 
 

Thank you for your financial gifts to God through Emanuel Lutheran Church!!! 
Below are 4 ways to give: 

• Entryway offering plate • “Giving” link online at www.elclh.org 
• Mail to the Church Office • Text dollar amount to 562-210-0007 

 

Our bank has recently notified us how checks must be written in order to be accepted.  We are 
asking for your assistance to avoid future checks being refused. 
 

• Checks must be made payable to EMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH (full name written out) 

• Checks are to be written using blue or black ink only (other colors not acceptable) 

• Make sure the number in the amount is the same as the amount written in words  
($100.00 = one-hundred and no/100 dollars) 

• Sign Your Check 

• Please indicate in the memo line if the check is for a specific ministry. 
 

Thank you SO MUCH for your assistance. If more convenient, you may also give online through 
our website (www.elclh.org) under the Giving tab or through text message (see above). 
Thank you for your continued generous support through your offerings.      

Sunday, June 12 Concert/Talent Show and Picnic Potluck   
at Emanuel Lutheran Church, 150 N. Palm St.,  La Habra 

We invite you and your family to participate in the fun! 
 

BRING YOUR FRIENDS  

5:30 pm    bring a yummy dish to share for the potluck picnic  
6:30 pm    concert/talent show begins  

If you would like to sing, dance, tell jokes in the show  
(or show case another talent) please contact the church 
office (562) 691-0656 or email churchinfo@elclh.org  to 
sign up!  

All ages welcome!  

Emanuel Lutheran Church  
150 N. Palm St  
La Habra 90631 
(562)691-0656 

http://www.elclh.org
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Thank YOU for serving Christ through Emanuel!  
 

Scripture says that we ARE Christ’s body in the world, God’s 
hands and feet. God has given ALL of us gifts for ministry and 
when we use those gifts together, God is glorified!  

 

Each month we want to lift up a few people in our congregation that have 
gone “the extra mile” in helping us be Christ’s Church. Please call or email the 
church office (churchinfo@elclh.org) to suggest others who might be thanked 
in future newsletters! 
 

Thank you to  . . . 
 

•Susan Fallon, Mary Ann Carlson and Cindy Reyes for leading our weekly Sunday School  
 

•Church and Preschool families who brought kids to the Kid’s choir practices and Sunday worship  
 

•Jerry and Cici Schnakenberg for attending Pacifica Synod Assembly May 19-21 with Pastor Sandy 
 

•Emanuel’s Call Team and Transition Team who met for almost 3 hours with the Assistant to the Bishop to  

  finalize our Mission Site Profile. Praise God! The search for Emanuel’s new pastor has begun! 
 

•Jill Drummond and Char Ponzio for serving as offering counters the last 18 months. 
 

•Carol Crabb, Jerry Schnakenberg and Janine Ward for serving as new counters 
 

•Jeanette Parr for keeping us current with new laws and requirements to protect children and screen  
volunteers 

 

•Lorrie Freeman for managing the church office while Sabrina was on vacation 

  Summer Bible Study for WOMEN 
    9:30 – 11 am   

Mondays June 20,  July 18  AND  August 15 
 
 

    Join Joy Circle this summer as they gather in Moerer Hall for a  
                           NEW summer Bible study: Crafted in Christ. 

 

 

• Bring your Bible and join us the 3
rd

 Monday of each month in Moerer Hall. 

• New to the group?? Email the church office churchinfo@elclh.org.  A copy of the study is 
emailed the week before. 

• If you prefer to join us via Zoom, be sure to call/email the church office ahead of time.  
 

Using the concept of quilting (you don’t have to be a sewer!!), we’ll explore rest, renewal 
and Christian community as we discuss Old and New Testament lessons.  
What patterns do we follow? 
How are the pieces of our lives and communities bound together in Christ? 

 
 

    June 19          A Summer of Rest and Renewal (life-giving patterns of worship, sabbath and service) 
  July 18          Quilt Cutting and Piecing (including people of all shapes, sizes, abilities and talents)             
August 15      Ties that Bind (a new way of life with God and each other) 

mailto:churchinfo@elclh.org
mailto:churchinfo@elclh.org
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          Study Buddies Tutoring 
Thank You 

 

It's a warm feeling, to end on such a 
HIGH note! Pr. Sandy walked in and 
said Char and I had “Cheshire Cat” grins 
on our faces on the last Tuesday of 
Study Buddies. I say on a HIGH be-

cause we had a FULL HOUSE, five boisterous boys, a 
tutor for each of them and me savoring every  minute! 
We saw such marked improvement from one boy who 
could barely read when he came two months ago and 
now ENJOYS reading to us! His grandma brings him 
and his two younger siblings (future Buddies) who wait 
in the office lobby with some of our books and puz-
zles...she read about us on the La Habra Buzz. There's 
one boy who comes just for some sense of normalcy, 
and to be with friends his own age because, well, he's 
still fighting leukemia. They are a great group of kids! 
Rag-tag, sweaty, sniffly, smart, funny, adorable...and 
this year, for whatever reason, ALL BOYS! It was a 
GREAT year and it will be even better next year!! By 
the way...four of these five kids are from the neighbor-
hood, not members of Emanuel!  
 
THANK YOU to our 2021-2022 dedicated tutors. We 
could NOT do this without you… 
  

Char Ponzio     Warren Parr   Maryann Carlson    

John Dobson    Robyn Ospital    Connie Bogosian   
Celeste Templeton  

 

And finally, to you our congregation: THANK YOU for 
your continued support and donations. Please know 
that it lifts our spirits to know that you are all behind us 
in this effort! THANK YOU so much!  
 
THANK YOU so much! 
 
Jill Drummond   

 

Hello, Dear Friends at Emanuel: 
Thank you for all of your support, prayers, and love during Warren’s illness.  
He knew he was loved and cared about and was so grateful for it.  
If you are able to do so, please join us for: 
 

     Warren Parr Celebration of Life 
 

    Wednesday, June 29 
 

     11:00 AM 
 

                                  Emanuel Lutheran Church 
 

               Lunch and Fellowship to Follow 
Love, Jeanette 
 
To help with food for the luncheon (salads, desserts or fresh cut fruit), please contact Robyn 
Ospital on her cell or call the Church Office 562-691-0656 no later than Monday, June 20.  
 Help with set up (9:30 am), serving and clean up would also be VERY MUCH appreciated! 

     God’s Blessings to       
the Wright Family 

    
    Welcome 
Charlotte Caroline  

7lbs 11oz 

Born May 18th 

Parents: Kelly & 

Bobby Wright 

Sisters: Elizabeth, 

Sarah & Hannah 

 

Be a Summer Counselor 
 

If you love working with kids and enjoy the 
outdoors. Being a counselor could be the 
perfect summer job! Applicants must be at 

least 18 years old.  
 

www.lrcchome.com/summer-employment 

mailto:www.lrcchome.com/summer-employment
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 Pray For One Another ~ June 2022 
 *** Save this for reference throughout the month. *** 
 

 “Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, and faithful in prayer.”  Romans 12:12 
 

                             Special Prayer Focus for This Month 

Out of the depths of pain, anger and grief, walking through the valley of the shadow of death, our hearts unite in 
prayer over the senseless violence and loss of life at Robb Elementary School in Uvalde, Texas, at Geneva 
Presbyterian Church in Laguna Woods, CA, at the Tops Friendly Market in Buffalo, New York, and in places and 
among people too numerous to list . . . 
 

God, giver of life, you intend for humans to live together in peace. In this time of grief over gun violence, we pray 
for your presence among us. That, trusting in your mighty and gentle healing, we may live in hope, we pray: 
make us instruments of your peace. 
 

God of resurrection, we remember before you those who have died, children, teachers, members of the 
community and of your church, all who are your beloved children. We commend them to your eternal love. Grant 
healing and wholeness to the survivors, the first responders and their families who are wounded or traumatized. 
Restore all whose spirits are maimed by such violence. May we serve as your arms of care to those in distress, 
we pray: make us instruments of your peace. 
 

God of true might and redemptive mercy, receive our prayers, and grant us to become your instruments of 
peace, through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord. Amen. 

 

(these prayer portions were adapted from the Prayer for Lamenting Gun 
Violence in the ELCA hymnal supplement All Creation Sings, pg. 107.) 

Continuing Prayers 

~ Ruth Fehr ~ Jeanette Parr and family ~ Dan Toussaint 
~  Marge Dalby ~ Shelley Reesman ~ Mischelle Uhlman 
~ Maiju Hessel ~ Jerry Schnakenberg ~ John Uhlman 
~ Chuck Holtzendorff  ~ Cathy Spangler   ~ Ruth Wolfarth 
   

Assisted Living Centers/Homebound 

~ Shirley Jordan – Park Vista ~ Eric Sessing – Mirada Hills ~ Margaret Roberts – Addie’s Cottage Anaheim 
~ Betty Gould – Home  ~ Jean Arata  ~ Lois Lundberg – St. Elizabeth  
 

Friends and Family to Remember 

~ Ruth Ann Kiszka - Celeste Templeton’s Cousin ~ Mike Petrelli (Doris Rossoni’s son) 
~ George Templeton (Celeste Templeton brother) ~ Matt Rossoni (Doris Rossoni’s stepson) 
~ Peggy Toussaint-Vowel (Daniel Toussaint’s sister) ~ Lori Sering (Shirley Jordan’s daughter)  
~ Denise Timberlake (Sharon Frazier’s daughter)  ~ Jacob Toussaint         
   

Prayers of Thanksgiving 

Praise God! Emanuel’s Call Team has begun their work. Pray daily for God’s wisdom and timing to guide their 
work and partnership with the Pacifica Office of the Bishop. May the Holy Spirit give them ears to hear, eyes to 
see and minds and faith to discern the pastor God has chosen to partner with Emanuel in ministry. And may we, 
the people of God, be patient, prayerful and prepared by God to love, welcome and generously and joyfully serve 
God with our new pastor! 
 

For new students and their families joining Emanuel’s preschool in the coming weeks. May God increase our 
enrollment and visibility so that families in our neighborhood would know God’s love, grace and welcome through 
Emanuel’s people and ministry. 
 

For our Pacifica Synod and Bishop-elect David Nagler, called through the leading of the Holy Spirit and elected 
by all gathered for the Pacifica Synod Assembly. His six-year term begins August 1 as the Rev. Dr. Andy Taylor 
completes his six years of faithful service as our bishop. Thanks be to God for these servants of God and for their 
leadership of Christ’s church, always rooted in their deep and abiding faith in God’s love and grace for all. 
 

If you have prayer concerns to add to Emanuel’s list, please contact the church office at (562) 691-0656.  Once 
a month, names will be removed from the list that have been in print at least eight consecutive weeks (except 
those who request extended prayer). You are welcome to re-submit any names removed from the list, or you 
may remove a name at any time by contacting the church office. Thank you.  
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          NEW  
Zoom  Book Study  
 10 am Thursdays 
 
Starting Thursday, June 9, 
Emanuel’s Book Group will 
begin a NEW book: INSPIRED 

by Rachel Held Evans. It is available on 
Amazon or Target for $15. To receive the Zoom 
link so you can join the group, call or email the 
church office.(churchinfo@elclh.org). We will 
send you the weekly Zoom link.  

    

 The 2nd Mile Giving Envelope  
 for June is:   
 

      Stephen Ministry  
 Training  

NEW Christ in Our Home 
July/August/ September 
 

This quarterly devotional resource 
encourages us to live out our faith 
daily. Each reflective reading is 
accompanied by a daily scripture reference 
and prayer for the day that follows the 
Revised Common Lectionary. Booklets are 
available in the church entryway or office. 
Email churchinfo@elclh.org if you would 
like a copy mailed to you. 

mailto:churchinfo@elclh.org
mailto:churchinfo@elclh.org
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